
Minutes of the Twelfth Ordinary meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 16th November 2015 at 7.30pm at Redhouse Community Centre.
Present: Cllrs Jankinson, Ainscow, Bennett, Boyd, Compton, Herron, James, Kilby and Ricketts.
Apologies:  Cllr Keates; SBCllr McCracken.
Cllr Jankinson welcomed SBCllrs Toby Elliott and David Renard, and Kirsty Cole to the meeting; he advised them that there were concerns that reasons for PC increase in Precept could be undermined by SBCllrs.  SBCllr Renard reported that the majority present at Group meeting when subject was discussed supported the devolvement of local services to PCs and other suitable groups; principles had been set; main concerns related to new PCs, not existing ones.  SBCllr Elliott supported proposals, had seen improvements in trial areas and would support PCs in any way he could; Precepts would be for local services, SBC tax would focused on social/welfare services. 
Questions raised:

Cllr Kilby:  How would residents be informed?

Article to be published around Parish.

Cllr Ainscow queried Precept increases.

Figures used were those calculated by Kirsty Cole.

Cllr Herron:  Would advertising income for PC maintained sites be transferred to the PC?
Kirsty Cole:  To be confirmed.

Could expenditure on major road works be used to top up shortfalls in other budgets?
Cllr Renard:  Road improvements were crucial for growth of town and were capital expenditure; North Star leisure services would require improved access; funds sought from Eastern Villages and other major developments.  

Cllr Jankinson thanked SBCllrs Elliott and Renard, and Kirsty Cole for their attendance, they then left the meeting.

136.    DECLARATIONS  OF  INTEREST
          None.
137.  MINUTES  OF  THE  ELEVENTH  ORDINARY  MEETING

         Proposed by Cllr Ainscow, seconded by Cllr Compton, all agreed, that they be accepted as a true 
         record.
138.   MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES     
  
a) Recess – Letter received from Mr Lawrence stating PC should allow public participation throughout meetings; system in use was in accordance with legal requirements and all PCllrs agreed to adopt guidance for members of the public attending PC meetings
b) Redhouse Residents Association – advice sought from SBC on setting up new RRA:  Cllrs agreed to act on advice and write to SBCllr Tomlinson to inform her that if no contact by the end of the month the PC would arrange a public meeting for interested residents; SBC officer to attend.  Cllr Ricketts commented that St Andrew’s Ridge would benefit from such an Association.  Cllr Herron to consider improved communication methods.
c) Play areas – company preparing quote for Brook Park CCTV; CIL funding to be sought.
d) Speed Watch – further checks had been carried out.
e) Village Hall floor – problems with areas lifting, Exquisite Woods had corrected and would continue to monitor and repair as necessary; once settled whole floor would be re-sealed.

f) Pavilion – Blunsdon FC were happy with new padlock and replacement door not required.
g) Barrett’s site – filled hole now tarmacked.
h) RCD – payment to be reconsidered at the end of November.
i) Dog waste bins – Clerk to place order as Crest was installing those for Tadpole Garden Village.
j) S/15/0255 – Cllrs discussed comments from case officer and agreed to revise comments as follows:
objection reluctantly withdrawn subject to sight of Highways England agreement to allow access through to Widhill Lane; no deliveries to the development via Widhill Lane; to enforce this, and to prevent access by motorbikes, a” bike barrier” should be erected as soon as access created in hedgerow.

k) Village Chippy – SBC had no record of licence though proprietor claimed to be licensed with SBC; copy requested from him but not received to date.
l) Redhouse Community Centre – notice served by SBC that no automatic renewal of lease after five years; official opening carried out by Justin Tomlinson MP; two major boiler faults identified; other minor faults around building.
m) S/15/1447 -  applicant had contacted Clerk with more details on traffic and operating times; case officer not made decision as yet;  Cllrs agreed no reason to change comments of objection.
n) Isambard School – no reply from Head.

o) Street lights – Cllr Kilby had prepared list; SBCllr McCracken had passed on to SBC officer who advised repairs would be carried out within five working days.
139.     PLANNING  DECISIONS  ADVISED  BY  SWINDON

            S/15/1600:  Erection of a single storey rear extension    at:

                 ISPA                25 Ironstone Close, Redhouse.
            Permitted, with conditions.
140.    PLANNING  APPLICATIONS  DEPOSITED  FOR  COMMENT
           S/15/1585:  Erection of a three storey building comprising ground floor retail (Class A1) and 14 

           HC              apartments (Class C3) with access, parking, amenity areas and associated works      at:

                               Redhouse Village Centre.        
           Cllrs agreed to reluctantly withdraw previous objections but to point out serious concerns regarding 

           traffic impact in the area, and to request CIL contributions towards litter clearance and Brook Park 

           CCTV, in addition to items listed on submitted Evidence Base of Need.
          S/15/1827:  Erection of a two storey side extension    at:

          JROD          10 Malthouse Close, Blunsdon.
         Cllrs agreed to support but comment that proposed music room should be for private domestic use only.
141.    FINANCE
           Cllr Boyd proposed, all agreed to approve receipts 87 to 99 totaling £6,862.89, payments 153 to 174 

            totaling £17,329.35, and transfer.
a)  Budget 2016/17 – Cllr Jankinson reminded the meeting that suggested projects for inclusion in the budget for the next financial year were required for next meeting.  
Cllr Boyd queried status of proposed MUGA project, Cllr Jankinson reported that this was on hold following SBC officer changes. 
b) Redhouse Community Centre – There were delays with opening of Co-op bank account and as a temporary measure, cheque receipts would be paid into PC account and reimbursed once new account open.

c) Transfer of Services – Quote received from Envisage, further quotes being sought.  Clerk to check with WALC on regulations relating to high value contracts and effect of potential Parish split on a long term contract.

142.  COMMUNITY  GOVERNANCE  REVIEW
          Cllrs agreed to publication of PC statement as drafted but with additional paragraph on inevitable 

          increase in Precept for all wards of the Parish if it split.

143.  CORRESPONDENCE
a) SBC - Members Bulletin issues 789 and 790.

b) Land Registry – refusal of application for registration of land at High Street/Sam’s Lane.

c) The Clerk  -  November issue.

d) Google – business info update.

e) WALC – Newsletter November 2015.

f) St Andrew’s Church copy letter re Tadpole Lane traffic and pedestrian safety.

g) Emails:   Tracy Geiran, Community Payback Team -  litter picking;

               SBC – School Admissions consultations;

               SBC – Rights of Way Liaison Group meeting minutes 7th October;

               SBC  Standards Committee - consultation on codes and protocols;

               SBC – info on Resilient Communities Fund;

               WALC – agenda 19th November, minutes 17th September, minutes Borough/Parish 

                     Consultation meeting 10th September, minutes agm 17th September;

               Sue Gravell – request for PC assistance with tree works on SBC land

               NHS Swindon CCG – Newsletter.
144.     COMMITTEE REPORTS
a) Neighbourhood Plan -  Cllr Jankinson reported that a graphic designer and publisher were needed to prepare draft Plan.

b) Recreation Areas  -  The Clerk reported that RoSPA had inspected and prepared report on Linley Road play area – no problems.

c) Village Hall -  Burdens were to install sound system that week.  A Christmas tree had been ordered for delivery in early December, total cost of £70.
145.   PARISH  MATTERS
a) Cllr Boyd would review Land Registry’s refusal of application to register land at Sam’s Lane/High Street corner.

b) Cllr Boyd reported dangerous state of pavements along High Street due to heavy leaf fall. Clerk to contact SBC.

c) Cllr Boyd  had noted warning signs still in place on B4019 although line marking works completed. Clerk to contact SBC.
d) Cllr Ainscow reported slippery paths across Sam’s Lane corner due to moss.  Clerk to report to SBC.

e) Cllr James queried why Underground Youth Club was closed on previous Wednesday.  Clerk to make enquiries.

f) Cllr James proposed next agenda should consider new employee to assist Clerk – agreed.

g) Cllr Kilby reported dog waste bins were being installed at Tadpole Garden Village.  The Clerk advised she had been in touch with Crest and the bins would be added to PC’s round with invoice sent monthly to Crest; two were in place more to be added.

h) Cllr Ricketts reported he had spoken with Jovial Monk landlady who had contacted Police and SBC regarding anti-social behaviour and youths gathering at St Andrew’s Ridge Village Centre steps, and the dangerous state of steps.  Clerk to contact SBCllr Tomlinson regarding repairs for which she had secured developer contributions.
i) Cllr Ricketts suggested St Andrew’s Ridge noticeboard should be relocated to wall of shops.  Clerk to make enquiries.

j)  Cllr Jankinson asked for any comments on SBC’s school admissions consultations to be sent to him and a PC response would be prepared.

k) Cllr Jankinson reported that it was now public knowledge that a secondary school was proposed for Tadpole Garden Village, on what had been allocated as employment site.

146.  SUMMONS  TO  ATTEND  NEXT  MEETING
         Cllrs were summoned to attend the next meeting:  Monday 7th December 7.30pm, at Blunsdon 
          Village Hall.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed.
                                                                                                            ………………………………......       
                                                                                                                  Chairman, 7th December 2015

